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Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

First of all, I would like to express my gratitude and appreciation to those of you who express their heart 

with regards to our Windermere Mansion. It is good to know the investment of love, time and effort made 

by all of you to take care of this property which serve as residence of our True Parents here in 

Washington State since it was bought in 1974. It is also good to know how you feel about the move of 

putting the property on the market from December 16, 2022. Letting go of something very precious to us 

is difficult but we all know that there are times that we are called to make such a decision. Reflecting on 

the whole situation and listening to what our elder members are sharing, I feel that as a community, we 

are being placed in the position of Abraham, being asked to offer our Isaac as a burnt offering. My prayer 

is that may we can be united as one, while keeping that same united and obedient heart as Abraham and 

Isaac showed before God in Mount Moriah. 

 

This Sunday, January 8, 2023, we are holding a town hall meeting from 1:00 PM to 2:30 PM at Ballard 

Church. The agenda of the meeting will most likely be the following: 

 

1. Updates on how the Windermere Property is doing in the market, and other reports related to 

Seattle properties and the national property optimization program 

 

2. Two representative young second gen family (Shinghi Detlefsen and Kwansoo and Towa Lee) 

will share their thoughts on the Seattle Properties - sale of Windermere/Ballard and the prospect 

of getting a new facility for our church community 

 

3. Question and Answer 

 

In case there will be a change in the agenda, I will provide the updates as soon as possible. I hope that you 

will join us this Sunday. 

 

January 7, 2023, from 10:00 AM to 11:30 AM will be in person ACLC outreach team meeting at IHOP in 

Tukwila WA. Please join us even if you have not done any ACLC church outreach before. As long as you 

are interested to start doing ACLC outreach soon. 

 

Also, it is the 1st Saturday of the month tomorrow, January 7, it is our Holy Ground prayer. We will start 

at 9:00 am and from there proceed to IHOP in Tukwila. 

 

Our Sunday Service message this Sunday will be given by our District Pastor, Pastor David Ryan. Please 

come and join us at Ballard Church from 11:00 AM Part of the service, will be the awarding of 

certificates for those who completed the 1 Hr, 3 Hrs, and 12 Hrs Exposition of the Divine Principle 

Condition. If you have completed and did not register your name yet, please let me know. 

 

Heavenly Parent and True Parents' Blessings be with you all. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo 

 

Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 

 


